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RECORD OF CONSIDERATION OF INTERIM STEPS 

LICENSING ACT 2003 SS53A –C 

Applicant for Summary Review: Superintendent Loudon 10582, Kent Police 

Premises: Oasis Club, Saddlebrook Holiday Park, Warden Bay, Leysdown-On-Sea, Sheppey, Kent, 

ME12 4LT 

Licence Holder: Mr Albert Lee  

Date of Consideration: 17 March 2021 

Licensing Sub Committee Members: Cllr Derek Carnell (Chairman) 

     Cllr Carole Jackson 

     Cllr Roger Clark 

Legal Advisor in attendance:  Robin Harris, Team Leader (Contentious), MKLS 

Licensing Officer in attendance:  Chris Hills  

DECISION AND REASONS 

The Sub-Committee have considered whether interim steps are necessary in this case.  They have 

considered the grounds set out in the application for summary review and the oral representations 

made by PC Dan Hunt on behalf of Kent Police. This included a presentation outlining the dates and 

times the premises were alleged to have breached the terms of their Licence. The Sub-Committee also 

heard from Mr Albert Lee, the premises licence holder who apologised for the issues at the premises 

and did not seek to challenge the application for the interim step of a suspension of the premises 

licence.    

The Sub-Committee considered the representations made and the proposed interim step of 

suspension of the Licence requested by Kent Police intended to control the premises pending full 

review hearing. The determination of the Sub-Committee was that it was necessary, appropriate, 

and proportionate to suspend the licence pending the full review hearing.  

 

Dated: 18th March 2021 

Signed Print Name (Chairman): Cllr DEREK CARNELL  


